
			

	

 THIS WEEK’S CALENDAR REMINDERS 
Sunday, July 30th - 2 p.m. - Chair Volleyball  - Big Room - Fun and good exercise - Come. 
Sunday, July 30th - 3:30 p.m. - Ice Crean Social - 50¢  scoop - Bring y9ur bowl and spoon. 

Monday, July 31st - 1 p.m. - Jacks & Jills monthly meeting - You are a member, be there please! 
Thursday,  August 3rd - 9 a.m. - Special Open Board Meeting - Re: actions on motions at An. 

Meet. 
Saturday, Aug. 5th - 9 a.m. - Coffee & Donuts Social - Dining Room 

Saturday, Aug. 5th - 10 a.m. - Bocce Ball - Snoopy’s Meadow 
	(Keep	track	of	regularly	scheduled	weekly	activities	on	the	monthly	on-line	Team-up	calendar)	

    ☀  ☀  August Sunshine Person is Carolyn Pennington- Lot #201- (928)-201-8963 ☀  ☀  

ANNUAL MEETING FLIES SMOOTHLY 
Another year’s Annual Meeting is now a part of  our park’s history.  Attendance was great, we had a 
quorum, which hasn’t always been the case in years past.  Reports were all lively, informative and 
appreciated.  Our boxed lunches were tasty and enjoyed, for which great thanks go to Chef Denis and 
his mighty crew who spent many hours preparing for all of us.  The afternoon session began with the  
retiring of three extremely hard working Board Members: Sharon Elliott, Rockey Shanahan and Jerry 
Vroomman.  Newly Elected Board Members were then welcomed. They were Thom Hoch, and Ken 
Smedley.  David Van Westen was welcomed as well but not able to be present.  During the meeting  
members brought up a suggestion for Timber Valley stickers with the member’s lot number to be 
furnished for better identification of cars belonging in the park.  A motion was made and failed to 
pass.  Decals are available from our boutique simply to indicate you are one of us, which could be a 
solution.  “Park Standards” was a hot topic and the board will see that an Ad-Hoc committee will 
delve into it further.  The membership seemed to be in agreement that lots that are turning over to 
new leaseholders should not arbitrarily be denuded of every shred of landscaping.  A motion to lower 
our park speed limit to 15 mph was soundly defeated but we are all reminded to observe the present 
20 mph and SLOW DOWN!  Near misses were shared of people backing out of lots not seeing hazards 
in their path.  It is suggested that we back onto our lots so that we drive forward when departing with 
far better vision.  The membership voted strongly for our Park Manager and Business Manager to be 
in appearance at monthly Open Board Agenda Workshops to make their monthly report and to be 
able to  answer questions.  Complaints of the meeting room being too hot brought discussion and 
agreement.   It was discovered later that someone had broken into the locked cover over the 
thermostat in that room to reset the temperature.  A “No-No” for sure.  Members at the meeting 
sensitive to heat suffered because of one person breaking rules.  At the meeting’s adjournment the 
room quickly was cleared of chairs, etc. returning everything to normal.  It was a good day! 

COMMITTEE MEETINGS THIS WEEK 
Tuesday, Aug. 1st - 1 p.m. -  Initial Ad-Hoc Park Standards Committee - Dining Room 

Thursday, Aug. 3rd - 10 a.m. - Communication Committee - Dining Room 
Friday, Aug.  4th - 9 a.m. - Landscape Committee - Everyone welcome, meet at garden shen by shop. 
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TIMBER FUN DAYS ENJOYED BY ALL WHO TOOK PART 
There was good participation and so much FUN during the past week culminated by a dessert potluck 
and an evening of seeing who won what and most especially an evening being entertained by the 
antics of our very own Sharon Elliott who came dressed as a witch who had come to Halloween party 
expecting to bob for apples and eat candy corn.   As MC her antics continued through the evening to 
the enjoyment of the full room of members present.  Thanks to all of the organizers for the entire 
week of activities and to all the participants.  If you weren’t one this year, be sure you are next year.  A 
bit of fun never hurt anyone. 

SOMETHING NEW HAS BEEN ADDED 

Perhaps you have seen it.  If 
you were one of the ambitious  
people who joined the Timber 
Fun Days Trail walk last 
Thursday, you saw it . And, if 
you’ve driven by you may have 
seen it, but it would be good 
for all to go to the top west 
corner of the park to have a 
look and maybe take a hike 
while you’re at it.  The sign 
itself was created by the 
Communication Committee 
but previously it was simply 
mounted on a couple of metal 
stakes.  It is now appropriately 
surrounded by a gorgeous. 
sturdy log frame made from 
logs saved from trees removed 
right here in Timber Valley.  
They were properly dried and 
treated by Bob for this use.  
And the sign will tell you when 
you get out and read it,  that 
Bob Feiler is the guy who built 
and has since maintained the 
entire trail.  How could we be 
so lucky!  Be sure to thank him 
when you see him. 


